
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To: Princeton City Council 

From: Chief Todd Frederick 

Date: September 10, 2024 

Regarding:  BCA NCIC Administrative /  Criminal History Compliance Audit 

 

The Princeton Police Department is pleased to announce that we received notification from the 

Bureau of Criminal Apprehension (BCA) that we successfully completed and passed our NCIC 

Criminal History Audit.  Princeton Police Department Support Staff Karen Aguilera and I.T. 

Specialist Edward Yost worked numerous hours to prepare and submit the audit to the BCA.   

The compliance letter from the BCA states “Your agency is in compliance with MNJIS/NCIC 

standards and exemplifies what we are striving for with all agencies in Minnesota”.  

This audit is extremely important for the Princeton Police Department as it demonstrates the 

professionalism and attention to detail required to maintain daily operations within the 

department.  Sgt. Vandenheuval and I are truly grateful for the dedicated staff who perform 

these difficult tasks throughout the year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 
Princeton Police Department 


